2/1/2012
From the Chair
1. Elections
a. Proposed slate of officers
b. Election at March meeting
Each year, the Member Leaders Board is responsible for providing a slate of candidates for elected section offices for the next year. The elected offices are Chair, Vice-Chair, Secretary and Treasurer. Other positions are appointed. This slate is presented to the section at least one month prior to the election at a section meeting. Additional nominees from the section can be placed in nomination by petition from section members.
 I am delighted to present the following nominees for office:
	Lynn O’Briant	Chair
	Tim Braun	Vice-Chair
	Joe Fleming	Secretary
	James Sidden	Treasurer
In addition, the following officers have generously agreed to continue to serve next year:
Charles Volk, Education Chair
Joe Fleming will chair the annual golf tournament
Starrleen Stump, Certifications Chair
David Lee, Webmaster
Bernie Smith, Placement Chair
There have been no other nominations, to date, from the section. Therefore, we will take a few minutes to finalize the election after the March meeting. 
 
2. February’s meeting
a. Speaker
b. ML meeting following section meeting
c. The ML board encourages you to stay for the ML meeting after the regular meeting.
d. Time schedule
“Enough is enough”!!! Presentation by Mark Crossley , February 14, 2012. Mark has given excellent presentations to the section over the last several years and this looks to be great! 
This month, we will be working to hold to the schedule for the monthly section meeting. Charles Volk will start at 5:30 with the tutorial, dinner at 6:00, business at 6:30 and the Mark Crossley at 6:45. We plan to have the Member Leader Board meeting after the section meeting at 8:00. Section members are welcome (and encouraged) to stay for the board meeting. The board meeting should be over by 8:30. The board has met separately in the past, but meeting after the section meeting will make the meeting more accessible to section members and reduce extra meetings for the board. Plan to stay if you can.

3. [bookmark: _GoBack]March 13th joint meeting
a. Presentation
b. Election of officers for next year
In March, we will meet jointly with APICS. Both organizations share many of the same interests and our section is providing a super program – Six Sigma in the Financial Industry by Dirk Barth from Fidelity Investments. Be sure to register on the ASQ section website for the $10 dinner rate. 
We will hold a brief business meeting to elect officers for next year.

4. Plant tour for April
1. Tour details
2. No meal
3. Sign up now
Our plant tour is scheduled for April 10, 2012 at Amcor Tobacco Packaging, 124 North Technology Drive in Reidsville, NC. Amcor is the worldwide leader in tobacco packaging and has strong relationship with major customers via a comprehensive global network. This enables the global coordination of customer requirements, ensuring the delivery of a single quality system across all operations. Tobacco packaging is produced in 20 manufacturing plants with more than 3,200 employees worldwide.
In May 2006 Amcor, then Alcan Packaging, opened its new US $42.6 million state-of-the art packaging facility in Reidsville. The plant employs ~100 people, occupies 220,000 sq. ft., and produces printed packaging, including folding cartons and labels, with reliable, cost-efficient, high quality packaging materials for its key customers in Amcor’s global tobacco business. The Reidsville plant was a “greenfield site” development to support local tobacco manufacturers. The entire plant and equipment is dedicated to high-quality, in-line, rotogravure printing.
This will take the place of the regular section meeting. There will be no meal for this plant tour, so plan accordingly. 
Please register early. We need to give Amcor a list of attendees so the cutoff for registration will be March23rd. This should be an outstanding tour. I am told that Amcor is the “Toyota” of packaging and printing.

5. Quality Conference in April
The following comes from Charles Volk:
On April 9 & 10, ASQ 1109 is sponsoring a Root Cause Analysis Workshop, presented by Tom Weaver.  The event has been posted on the Triad ASQ website, http://www.triadasq.org/ht/display/EventDetails/i/67191 , where you can find a more complete description of the workshop, including the course outline, as well as more information about the author.
This two day seminar is being offered at the very affordable low price of $150 for members of any ASQ section.  We think you would be hard pressed to find an educational opportunity of this value anywhere else.  
As mentioned above, this event is posted on the Triad ASQ website, where you can register for the event.  
Seating will be limited to a total of 40 participants, so don’t wait to register – or you may miss out on this great educational opportunity. We already have sixteen people signed up. Registration will be closed two weeks prior to the event. A local company has already spoken for any available seats.
Note:  Non-members of ASQ can also register at the still very affordable price of $200.  To attend this event as a non-member, register at http://www.triadasq.org/ht/display/EventDetails/i/67192.

We have a lot of exciting events planned for the next three months. Plan now to be a part of it.

George Summerell


